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Luisa Artuso 
Director of Children’s Early Years Division      
County of Wellington 
Children’s Early Years Division 
129 Wyndham St 
Guelph, Ontario 
N1H 4E9 
 
 
Nov 26/21 
 
 
Dear Luisa: 
 
Please accept this letter as an official request for the YMCA of Three Rivers (Midwestern, Ontario) to enter into 
a General Operating Grant Purchase of Service Agreement for the YMCA of Three Rivers-Sacred Heart Child 
Care, 5148 Wellington Road 27, Rockwood ON, N0B 2K0.  
 
We will continue to work with the Wellington Catholic District School Board and the Ministry of Education 
throughout the planning of this build, and currently our anticipated start date is February 14, 2022. This start 
date may vary pending construction timelines, building occupancy and/or receipt of license. 
 
The planned license capacity for this location is 10 infants, 15 toddlers and 24 preschoolers. We will increase the 
license to include Kindergarten and School Age Programs in September 2022. The centre will operate Monday 
to Friday 7am-6 pm, 52 weeks a year. The only planned closures will be statutory holidays, including Easter 
Monday. 
 
A copy of the license will be sent to the County upon receipt. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

        
 
Peter Sweeney      Harold Whiteside 
Chief Executive Officer                 Board Chair 
YMCA of Three Rivers     YMCA of Three Rivers 


